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March 25, 2025 
 

Dear Webutuck Families, 
 
This morning, a student reported a possible threat to our school community.  As always, we take 
any potential threat very seriously. Upon learning of this information, we commenced an 
investigation that included the Dutchess County Sheriff's Department and a short hold-in-place 
procedure.  
 
As the safety and well being of our students and staff are our highest priority, we have worked 
closely with the Sheriff’s Department in investigating this situation.  While the investigation is 
ongoing, the Sheriff’s Department is not considering this to be a credible threat, and as such, all 
school activities and events will take place as scheduled. 
 
We are sharing this information in order to provide our faculty, staff, and parents with as much 
information as possible and to assure our students and families that they are safe in our schools.  
 
As a reminder, we encourage students, families, and staff to report any information of this nature 
to school officials as soon as possible so it may be properly investigated. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Raymond Castellani 
Superintendent of Schools 
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